




Wednesday School 
Wednesday School information 
3rd grade  along with their parents! will be taking 

two classes in January (11 & 18) to prepare them to 

receive their Bibles on January 18 at the 6:45 

service. When these children were baptized their 

parents promised to place the Bible in their hands, 

we are excited to help fulfill that promise with them. 

More Events  

Join us at Sterns arena January 22 

at 6:45 for a night of ICE SKATING, 

hot chocolate, and friendship. All 

are welcome!   

SKIING February 25th Bethel youth 

and families will be hitting the 

slopes! The cost if you are renting 

equipment is $40.00 for skiing and 

$50.00 for snowboarding. If you 

have your equipment the cost is 

$30.00. We will need families to help with 

transportation. Everyone is on their own for 

meals. We will leave Bethel at 8:30 sharp.    

 

Watch for more information on Facebook 

and the blue sheet.  

Events 2024 National 
ELCA Youth Gathering 
information meeting for 
students currently in 7th-11th 
grade. Our next meeting  is 
January 4th at 7:30 PM.  It is 
not too late to get signed up 
to go! 

January 7, please join us 
at Three Rivers 
Gymnastics 

Snacks and fun included!! 

2:30-3:45—Preschool-2nd 
Grade  

3:45-5:00 3rd-5th grade  

4:45-6:00 6th-8th grade  

Sunday School (Preschool—5th grade) 

Classes will be held January 8, 

February 5, and March 5. Class will be 

held 10:00-10:45.  

9th Grade Confirmation is May 7 
Schedule January 4, February 1, March 1, and April 12., confirmation rehearsal/

meal is April 30, & confirmation Sunday is May 7.   

Bethel Children & Youth Ministries 

Youth Advisory 

Committee 
Youth in grades 3

rd
 – 12

th
 will meet every other 

month to help me plan and execute events and 
activities. I’m currently looking for one student from 
each grade.  If you or someone you know is 
interested, please let me know. Our first meeting will 
be January 8 at 6:30 in the youth room.  

Lisa’s Office 
Hours 
Monday 8:30-5:00 
Tuesday 8:30-5:00 
Wednesday 8:30-7 
Thursday 8:30-3:00  

By Lisa Bassingthwaite 



Worship Praise 

Band 
By Rick Hendrickson 

If you or someone you know is thinking 
about giving the praise band a try, then 
please contact Rick Hendrickson at (218)
671-0691 with your questions.  

We practice at 10 AM each Sunday and 
lead the music for the 11 AM service. 

Part timers are welcome! 

Ways to Serve 

Lent starts 2/22/23 January Serving Group 
By Joyce Johnson 
Listed below is the serving group for January.   If you would like to sign 

up for a volunteer area, please contact Joyce Johnson by emailing 

jjohnson@bethelwahpeton.com, texting Joyce @ (701)640-3599 or calling 

the Bethel office @ 642-4472.   

Matthew and Dana Anderson 
- Mike and Lisa Bassingthwaite 
- Bruce and Roxy Bergo 
- Jeremy and Raychel Wallender 
- Brenda Boll 
- Mary Braun 
- Greg and Lori Buboltz 
- Holly Close 
- Jason and Carmen Filbert 
- Neal and Phyllis Folstad 
- Wade and Sandi Gilbertson 
- Monique Gregor 
- Joann Ham 
- Rick and Pam Hendrickson 
- Jean Hoerer 
- Jim and Trudy Jacobson 
- Kathy Johnson 
- Luke Kasowski 
- Jon and Meghan Koenig 
- Jackson and Tricia Kriel 
- Ruth Larson 
- Henry and Mary Ann Loock 
- Jay Malme 

- Wanda Mauch 
- Merlin and Lori Meyer 
- Shawn and Susan Miller 
- Darrell and Carol Morrison 
- Pat and Nicole Paulson 
- Doug and Judy Peterson 
- Corrine Rommereim 
- Alice Schlotfeldt 
- Ronald and Donna Sherven 
- James and Kristi Smith 
- Shelby and Alex Stone 
- Deb Tobias 
- Brian Uhlich 
- Alison and Kelly Voss 
 - Gail Williams 
 

Serving Group #5 

Bethel Music 
By Linda Palmer 

Can you hear it? 

Music fills the air at Bethel every Sunday morning and it is more 
than the congregation singing!  The Choir shares their vocal talents, 
the Hand Bells play beautiful music and the Praise Band rocks the 
11:00 service.  Would you like to be part of the music ministry at 
Bethel?  We have a place for you!!! Please contact Linda Palmer @ 

Bethel Quilters 
Meets the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of each month.—9am-4pm—Bring a bag lunch.  All are welcome! 

Ash Wednesday is February 

22 - Holden Evening Prayer + 

Sermon Series 

NEW - Mid-Day Services - 

12:10-12:35 with Soup and 

sandwich lunch after services 

This time might be attractive 
to some of our seniors who 
don’t like to come out in the 
evening and some of our 
business people over the noon 
hour and need to get back to 
work by 1:00. 

Traditional Evening Services 

@ 6:45 preceded by a meal 

(from 4:45-6:00) 

mailto:jjohnson@bethelwahpeton.com


 

 

Ways to Connect 

Bethel Book Clubs 
Daytime Book Club By Clare Byron  
The Daytime Book Club did not meet in December 
due to the funeral of one of Bethel’s member’s, 
Norma Nosek.  We will discuss our Christmas books 
in January, the 9th at 10 a.m. at the Fry’n Pan.  We 
will try to discuss the scheduled January book, also. 
 
Our books in the new year are: 
 January  9  The Book Woman of Troublesome Creek      Kim Richardson 
 February 13 The Mystery of Mrs. Christy                  Marie Benedict 
 March 13  Your choice of an Agatha Christie book 
 April 10  7 Husbands of Evelyn Hugo               Taylor Jenkins Reid 
 May 8  Whispering Pines       Kim Diede 
 June 12  The Personal Librarian       Marie Benedict  
 July 10       A Prisoner of Birth                             Jeffrey Archer 
 August 14  My Travels with Mrs. Kennedy                   Clint Hill 

Evening Book Club By Sheila Dolan 
The evening book club meets the first Tuesday of every month at 7 pm.  We meet at the church in the 
narthex by the windows.  Everyone is welcome whether you attend on a regular basis or occasionally. Find 
us on Facebook at Bethel Lutheran Evening Book clu 

* Attention: Would you be interested in serving on the Bethel Library Committee?  Contact 
Jean Hoerer  238-8377 or Clare Byron 899-2055  for more details. 

Bethel has two Book Clubs 
 

Evening group - 1st Tuesdays of 
the month - 7pm 

Daytime group - 2nd Monday                  
 of the month - 10 am in 

the Bethel Library 

Adult Discussion group between services by Connie Foster 

Adult discussion group for January and February:   

Everybody Always: Becoming Love in a World Full of Setbacks and Difficult People 

We will watch a video each week and then have a discussion.  From “Love People 
Where You Are” to “Love Even the Difficult People,” this study discusses loving 
everybody the way Jesus loves.  We will talk about experiences with loving neighbors 
and loving people who aren’t in our comfort zone.  Contact Connie Foster (701-640-
1334) if interested in joining this five-week session, which starts on January 15, 2023, 
at 10:10 a.m. 



Memorial Gifts 
REMINDER: Bethel does not notify families of memorials  given directly to the church. 
The Memorial Committee’s main objective is to be the resource for any one person or group of people that would like 
to give a memorial, honorarium, or commemorate an occasion to Bethel Lutheran Church. It is the committee’s 
responsibility to formulate a catalog of specific items, keep a record of all memorials and to acknowledge those that 
have given gifts. 

Noisy Offering—In January— HONOR FLIGHTS for Veterans 

Altar Flowers 
Sign up in the Chancel Area 

 

General Memorial 
In memory of Greg Likness / Given by Chuck and Ione 
Muralt 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Chuck and Ione 
Muralt 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Doug and Judy Peterson 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Henry and Mary Ann 
Loock 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Geri Coyne 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Doug and Judy 
Peterson 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Pat and Vicki Trappen 
In memory of Al Sommers / Harvey and Gale Link 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Neal and Phyllis 
Folstad 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Stan and Marilyn Sirek 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Ronald Sommers 
In memory of Monte Hanson / Given by Renae Hanson 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Gary and Jane Fick 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Henry and Mary Ann 
Loock 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Jim and Trudy 
Jacobson 
In memory of Monte Hanson / Given by Chuck and Ione 
Muralt 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Robert and Sharon 
Jokumson 
In memory of Greg Likness / Given by Barry & Susan 
Hendrickson 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by  Barry & Sue 
Hendrickson  
In memory of Dan Erbes / Given by Barry & Sue 
Hendrickson   
Bethel Choir 
 In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Elaine Sommers 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Cyndy Kolle 
 
 

 

Building:  

In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Muriel and David 
Hedrick 
Debt Reduction:  
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Sharon Kotnour 
Capital Campaign:  
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Clare Byron 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Barb and Luther 
Sannes 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Dennis and VonDa 
Lee Grandalen 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Muriel Hedrick 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Linda Miller 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Karen Kearns Lutz 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Judy McDaniel 
In memory of Tim Bogenrief / Given by Judy 
McDaniel  
Endowment: 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Marilyn Anderson  
Youth:  
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Phil and Bonnie 
MacIver 
In memory of Norma Nosek / Given by Mike and Lisa 
Bassingthwaite 
In memory of Dan Erbes/Given by Joe and Renee Speidel 
Faith Toolboxes: 
In memory of Norma Nosek /Given by Gail Williams 
In memory of Norma Nosek /Given by Sonja Christensen 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Sonja Christensen 
In memory of Al Sommers / Given by Luther and Barb 
Sannes 
In memory of Greg Likness / Given by Gail Williams 
Bethel Library 
In memory of Greg Likness  / Given by Henry & maryAnn 
Loock 

Eternal Candles 
Sign up in the Chancel Area 



 

January Birthdays 

1/2 – Jackson Fliflet, Bryson Lovgren, Berklee McGarry, Abby Miller 

1/3 – Trey Grant, Taylor VanEps 

1/4 – Ian Babcock, Bobbi Jo Jelinek, Flynn Smith 

1/5 – Ryan Hendrickson 

1/6 – Hadli Babcock, Thomas Bakewell, Liam Dohman, Brayden Manson,  

Charlee Rosemore, Abby Voss, Raychel Wallender 

1/7 – Sean McManus 

1/8 – Lori Buboltz, Al Hunt, Melanie Klosterman, Bjorn Kubela, Jason Sirek,  

          Seth Weight 

1/9 – Michelle Blome, Denise Johnson 

1/10 – Olivia Hansen 

1/11 – Tricia Kriel 

1/12 – Neal Folstad, Monique Gregor, Aiden Hildebrand, Jody Rezac, Wanda 

            Sherven 

1/13 – Keath Borchert 

1/14 – Chris Koval, Alisa Mitskog, Lori Pithey, Addyson Wagner 

1/15 -  Gage Berndt, Kaycee Fuder 

1/16 – Clint Gilbertson 

1/17 – David Bjerkager, Hudson Livingood 

1/18 – Carla Lee, Gale Link 

1/19 – Burton Berg, Elaine Sommers 

1/20 – Jon Miller 

1/22 – Cindy Borchert, Landon Dimmer, Karen Nelsen 

1/23 – Taylor Bollinger 

1/24 – Angie Hoffman, Justin Miller 

1/25 – Roger Bergeman, Tiffany Bladow, Kathy Dimmer 

1/26 – Rachel Bassingthwaite, Gabriella Hendrickson, Blake Kutter, Gabby Paulson 

1/27 – Robin Finke, MaKayla Johnson, Jacob Uhlich 

1/28 – Phyllis Folstad 

1/30 – Myrna Ball 

1/31 – Brad Hubrig, Piper Rosemore, David Score 



Adult Study  
Led by Pastor Tom 

We meet at 10:30 on Tuesday mornings and take 

the hour to look over the lessons for the upcoming 

Sunday.  The discussion on these texts has proven to 

be helpful to make worship more meaningful for the 

upcoming Sunday experience and has provided good 

devotional material for the remaining days of the 

week.  Come join us. 

Ways to Connect 

Thank you Volunteers! 

As December comes to an end, I want to thank all of the volunteers that made the 

month of December and the Advent/Christmas services such a wonderful success.  

The whole month brought volunteers giving selflessly of their time and talents.  We 

are asked to bless others and it is clear Bethel members are very good at doing just 

that.  Operation Christmas Blessing, the Christmas program, live Nativity, all the 

Christmas services, serving funerals and making ice candles are just some of the 

areas volunteers were involved in during the month of December.  Thank you to 

everyone who was involved in any 

ministry area at Bethel in 2022!  

Let’s keep our ministry strong in 

Mark your Calenders! 

Marriage Enrichment 

Evening 

Friday, February 24th 

6:00 – 8:00 PM 

Join us for a Couples Dinner with 

guest speaker Gordy Lee.  

$25 per couple 

Please sign up in the hallway 

Hunter Pinke Event 

Sunday, May 21st No Bad Days  

Hunter Pinke joins us for Overcoming 

adversity and faith through trials  

Life hits you and how you respond 

determines your path forward.  Draw from 

North Dakotan Hunter Pinke’s experience 

of going from Division I football player to a 

chest-down paraplegic at age 22.  Pinke 

gives tangible examples on how to choose 

joy and live life with no bad days 

Thank you Live Nativity Volunteers 



Thank you 

for the 

Christmas 

Joy 

Christmas 

Program 

participants, 

Teachers, Music 

Leaders & Lisa 

Operation Christmas Blessing  by Julie Carlson 

The Board of Outreach would like to thank everyone who helped make this program a success, it was a direct result of our generous 

and loving congregation.  We decided to bring back a previous program of purchasing Christmas gifts for area children.  This program was 
self-referral, if a family in our community felt they needed help buying their child(ren) Christmas gifts, they had the opportunity to sign up.  
We did it this way, because we don’t always know who is struggling and really wanted to create minimum barriers.  Once families were 
identified, we had over 100 children ready to be shopped for on November 20th.  By the following Wednesday, every child had been signed 
up for and the congregation continued to call and donate.  The response was amazing, and in the end 109 children were shopped for and 
34 families had a little brighter Christmas.  Despite it being the beginning of a blizzard, December 13th was a fun and special day.  Families 
were invited to stop by the church to pick up gifts.  We had volunteers available to help wrap, Christmas music playing, warm drinks, and 
Christmas goodies to eat.  Hearing the chatter between the parents stopping in and members of our congregation was truly special.  
Families were invited back to Wednesday school and/or to worship with us, connections were made, and barriers lowered.  The simplicity 
of having a positive experience within our church cannot be understated.  In addition to the generous gifts our congregation purchased, 
families also received a gift card to either Econo or Walmart and a Christmas ornament.  With the extra monetary donations, we were also 
able to donate $100 to Breckenridge Elementary to purchase gifts for a family and $150 to Wahpeton High School’s Sources of Strength 
group.  This organization has been putting together “Blessing Baskets” gifted to those students needing a boost this holiday season and 
throughout the school year.  At one point throughout the night a young mom arrived then left right away, after some brief confusion she 
was back with her boyfriend because she was so excited to show him the gifts.  The look on her face was simply Joy, and maybe some 
relief.  The best words to leave you with are those of the families, below are some of the thank you notes Bethel received:  

*Thank you for making a lonely Christmas feel warm & hopeful.  Forever Grateful.  

*Thank you for your hard work and dedication to helping families this holiday season.  We all appreciate it more than words can 
describe.    

*Thank you from the bottom of my heart.  You have made our Christmas that much more special, and I cannot thank you enough.    

*Thank you for making my kids Christmas this year.  

Office/Building Hours 

8am-5pm M-Th 

8am-3pm Fri 
8am-11am Sun 

Contact Information: 
Church Office: 701-642-4472 

Pastor Tom Peterson  c: 218-770-9759 
(In office Tues, Wed, Thurs, remote from home Fri) 

email: tpeterson@bethelwahpeton.com 

Lisa Bassingthwaite c: 701-899-0996 email: wschool@bethelwahpeton.com 
Bethel Office 701-642-4472 email: betheloffice@bethelwahpeton.com 
Brian Finnie 701-899-4907 email: bfinnie@bethelwahpeton.com 
Joyce Johnson c: 701-640-3599 email: jjohnson@bethelwahpeton.com 



Budget Update 
 

 

 

 

 

                                    

Operating Fund Balance     

                                         12-31-2021  -$53,259 

                                          10-31-2022  -$45,573 

                                           11-30-2022  -$38,674 

                                   Mortgage Balance  

                                           09-30-2022  $929,905                                          

                                           10-31-2022  $887,849 

 

Financial Report 

We are hoping for a strong end-of-the-year 

December giving month.  We have made up 

some ground this year, as you can see from 

the graphs below.  Thanks for supporting 

Bethel’s ministries.  We love this church – 

it’s fellowship and the work it does, and the 

difference it makes.  

 

11-30-2022  $885,888 

Capital Improvement Fund:  $61,446 

Monthly Mortgage Payment:  $5,113 

Plans for the Annual 

Meeting        Big idea      

motivators:   Community 

     Compassion, Christ 

Elections 

Report of the Transition Team 

 

Pastor—moving from 2 to 1 , Call preparation 

Negative operating balance 

2023 Budget 

 A 2nd Capital Campaign to reduce mortgage 

debt 

 



 

In Honor of              Given by 

Bradley Bethel Larry Bethel 

My Parents, Leonard & Viola 
Weisz 

Linda Miller 

Russell Skelton Jay & Katie Erickson 

George & Evelyn Erickson Jay & Katie Erickson 

Reagan Nicole Collins Nicole Uhlich, Jake Collins & 
Jaxson 

Will Stein Patsy & Jesse Stein 

Daniel Stein Patsy & Jesse Stein 

Our Parents Keith & Nadine Torgerson 

Wife, Cathy Ed Uhlich 

Cathy Uhlich – Mother 

Reagan Collins – 
Granddaughter 

Brian Uhlich & Kari Nordick 

My Mom & My Dad – 
Patricia & Everett 

Linda Johnson 

My Friend, Linda Azure Linda Johnson 

Erma & W. Chales 
Hendrickson 

Gladys & Leo Groothuis 

Barry & Sue Hendrickson 

Parents & Brother Paul & Char Oehlke 

Arvid Friskop, John Ivesdal Gary & Jody Friskop 

Linda Grochow Art Grochow 

Michael “Mick” Schuler Darlene Schuler & Family 

Parents & Grandparents Keath & Cindy Borchert 

Our Parents – Elmer, 
Wynne, Denny & Betty 

Rick & Pam Hendrickson 

Mom & Grandma, Rose 
Papke 

Perry & Denise Miller 

Charles Hardie Joan Hardie 

Donald & Irene Finnie Duane & Diane Finnie 

Jim Kolle Cyndy Kolle 

Milton Sletten, Barbara 
Fisher, Michelle Lehmitz 

Duane & Diane Finnie 

Our Grandparents Tom & April Bakewell 

Our Parents Scott & Laurie Stiller 

Son, Brother & Uncle, Lance 
Sannes 

Barb & Luther Sannes 

Arlene Bakken Gale Tollefson 

Yoshiko Tollefson Gale Tollefson 

Antoinette (Annie) Gjesdal Brenda Gjesdal 

Rhonda Gjesdal Brenda Gjesdal 

Orville & Edith Anderson, 
Parents 

Clare Byron 

IN MEMORY OF             GIVEN BY               IN MEMORY                      GIVEN BY 

Christmas 

2022 Poinsettia 

Plant Memorial 

Gifts 

Bryan, Blake, Brad Buck – children 
Reed, Owen, Briggs, Ben & Brady 

– Grandchildren 

Bob & Ginny Buck 

Rachel, Our Beloved Daughter Bill & Debbie Loberg 

My Children Ed Uhlich 

Children & Grandchildren Paul & Char Oehlke 

My Sister & Her Family Linda Johnson 

Praise Band Rick & Pam Hendrickson 

Family Connie Sletten 

Our Children & Spouses and 6 
Grandsons 

Paul & Kathy Dimmer 

Mom & Grandma, Madeline Miller Perry & Denise Miller 

Esther, Lilly, Cora, Tracy, Guyle Brenda Gjesdal 

Great Grandson, Theodore Fehr Henry & Mary Ann Loock 

Our Children & Grandchildren Philip & Bonnie MacIver 

Children, Spouses & 
Grandchildren 

Harvey & Gale Link 

Parents Harvey and Gale Link 


